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PRESIDENTõS PIECE 

Greetings All, 
Well, the rain is preventing me from finishing my yard work so I can start sewing again. Hope we 
can get a few good days. Fall is coming fast. Looks like I have a slate of people for the board. 
That is such a big check off my list of things I need to get done. Thank you to all who came to 
the last meeting so I could get my budget passed. May the next one not take so long. Hopefully 
we will slowly return to our normal activities. The new site for the quilt show at the TV Fair-
grounds looks good. We may have scored!! It will be fantastic to display our quilts at the fair. 
H\YėHJė:U]fė6cUfXė]gė\Y`d]b[ėigėhcėaU_Yė]hėcifėckbíėacfYėhcėWcaYėcbėh\]g$ė 
Time to finish up as I am just rambling. Everyone... have a great September and be safe out 
there. Sell Raffle tickets!! 

Keep on sewing and quilting. ~ Ellen 

NORTHERN COMFORT is pub-

lished monthly on the CFQG Web-

site. Members are notified by email 

of the web posting. Paper copies are 

available via first class mail for an 

annual fee of $25. Please inform 

Membership Chairman of any ad-

dress changes. 
ADVERTISING: Quilt related 

commercial ads: full page $30, half 

page $15, quarter page $8. Payments 

should be sent with ad copy. Per-

sonal ads related to quilting are free 

to Guild members on a space availa-

ble basis. The CFQG cannot accept 

responsibility for the content of ads.

CABIN FEVER QUILTERSõ 

GUILD  is a non-profit organization 

dedicated to promoting the appreci-

ation and knowledge of quilt and 

quilt making. 
MEMBERSHIP:  Non-members 

may attend twice as guests. Guild 

membership is open to anyone 

interested in quilts. 

 Annual dues: 

 $30 payable in October 

 $25 for Sr. Rate 60+ years 
 $25 extra for a mailed Newslet-

ter subscription, others can view on 

CFQG website. 

NEWSLETTER SUBMITTALS: 

Items/corrections are due by the 

first of the month unless other-

wise announced: 

 
Acceptable file formats:  

Adobe PDF, JPG, TIFF, BMP, GIF 
(Please include the 3 letter file 

extension) 
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C E L E B R A T I N G  4 0  Y E A R S 

CELEBRATING BIRTHDAYS  

Jeanette Grasto 2 

Elise Poole 3 

Susan Culley 14 

Jeanette Wrede 16 

Jill Addington 22 

Elaine Thompson McGee 24 

Patti Carrington 29 

Jane Zimmerman 29 

Wendy Arundale 6 

Martie Lamont 7 

Barbara Doogan 9 

Jerry Beaumiarge 11 

Ellen Coughenour 15 

Pam Sprout 18 

Ruthe Rasmussen 25 

Tina Ferringer 26 

Margaret Wiedeman 1 

Nancy Hummel 4 

Jo Ann Lynn 18 

Rheba Dupras 27 

ANNUAL DINNER 
MEETING FORM: 

RETURN BY  

OCTOBER 6 
 

{ŀǊŀƘ {ƘŀǿŎǊƻƊ 
ǊǎǎŀƭŀǎƪŀϪȅŀƘƻƻΦŎƻƳ 
мтмо YŜƴƴŜŘȅ {ǘ 
CŀƛǊōŀƴƪǎΣ !Y ффтлф 

MASKS & SOCIAL 
DISTANCING REQUIRED 

PROPOSED 2020-2021 BOARD MEMBERS  
Pat Fox, President ¶ Elaine Thompson-McGee, Vice President ¶ Brenda Dow, Secretary ¶ Mary Olson, At-Large 

Returning Members: Anne Apalsch, Treasurer ¶ Colleen Pedretty, At-Large ¶ Jean Leder, At-Large 

mailto:rssalaska@yahoo.com?subject=CFQG%20Annual%20Dinner%20Form
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2019-20 Board of Directors 

POSITION  MEMBER HOME  CELL  EMAIL  

President  Ellen Coughenour  488-6730  378-5970  ejc@gci.net 

Vice President  Sarah Shawcroft  322-3786 rssalaska@yahoo.com 

1st Director  Mary Olson   590-8311 snowlaydee@hotmail.com 

2nd Director  Jean Leder 457-1536 590-9213 lederjean@gmail.com 

3rd Director  Colleen Pedretty 474-9334 590-9334 colleenp@acsalaska.net 

Secretary  Karyn Janssen  488-2834  378-8740 chilkootwoman@gmail.com 

Treasurer  Anne Aplasch 457-8458 750-4582 quilted56@yahoo.com 

Historian  Bobbie Tarkianinen  479-3209  thebagladiesoffairbanks@gmail.com 

Newsletter  Katrina Sharp   888-6331 alaskasharps@yahoo.com 

Publicity  Kat Helmuth 479-9156 590-5098 katsniptoys@yahoo.com 

NAME  MEMBER HOME  CELL  EMAIL  

Yahoo Email 

List  
Elaine Thompson McGee  488-4002 322-0448 elaineltm@gmail.com 

Community 

Sewing 
Jan Cannon  

Elaine Thompson McGee 

- 

488-4002 

378-6652  

322-0448 

jancann@gci.net 

elaineltm@gmail.com 

Tanana Valley 

State Fair  
Marcia Bryant  907-317-

2185 

mbryant@gci.net 

Membership  Carol Moore  374-1697 687-8984 carol@colquhounstudios.com 

Quilt Alaska - 

July 2020 
Kathy Richardson 456-6236  kbrichfai@gmail.com 

2020 Raffle Quilt  Mary Olson  590-8311 snowlaydee@hotmail.com 

Block of the 

Month  
Kelley MacDonald  

Carol Moore  

456-2695 

374-1697 

378-5336  

687-8984 
kelley_vt78@gmail.com 
carol@colquhounstudios.com 

Quilt Slushy  Carol McConahy  

Diana Crawford 

 378-9572  

347-6878 
carol@icyswan.com 

salcha147@gmail.com 

Fall Sew  

Flurries  
Carol McConahy   378-9572  carol@icyswan.com 

Quilting in the 

Snow 
Kristen Brown   978-3585  Randy-grl@hotmail.com 

UAF Bazaar  Sharon Weekley  456-3169  322-9865 alaskantwilight@hotmail.com 

Secret Pals  Sue Gross  488-3966 347-5275 lgross@polarnet.com 

Small Quilt  

Auction  
Kathy Richardson  456-6236 378-1834 kbrichfai@gmail.com 

Sunshine Sue Bonnie Post  455-6583   owascolake@acsalaska.net 

Web  

Coordinator  
Linda Stephenson  456-6977   LindaAK@gmail.com 

2019-20 Committees 

MAILING  ADDRESS: 

CABIN FEVER QUILTERSõ GUILD 

PO BOX 83608 

FAIRBANKS, AK 99708 

× 

GENERAL INFO 
 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP 

3rd TUESDAY  of month 

7:00 PM 

Faith Baptist Church 

910 Chena Pump Road 

Fairbanks, Alaska 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS  

2nd TUESDAY after  

the General Meeting 

5:00PM 

Noel Wien Library 

Conference Room 

× 

To subscribe to the  

CFQG Email List: 

§ Be a CFQG member in 

good standing. 

§ A Yahoo ID is needed, but 

not a Yahoo email address. 

Sign up Online:: 

http://groups.yahoo.com/

group/CFQG/ 

Select link òJoin This 

Groupó, & follow the  

instructions. 

 × 

EXTREME COLD ~  
MEETING  

CANCELLATION  

POLICY  

When the official outside 

temperature is ð35°F or 

colder at noon, the meeting 

will not be held. Google 

òweather Fairbanks airportó 

at 12 noon to verify. 

mailto:ejc@gci.net
mailto:katsniptoys@yahoo.com
mailto:snowlaydee@hotmail.com
mailto:chilkootwoman@gmail.com
mailto:quilted56@yahoo.com
mailto:thebagladiesoffairbanks@gmail.com
mailto:katsniptoys@yahoo.com
mailto:elaineltm@gmail.com
mailto:jancann@gci.net
mailto:elaineltm@gmail.com
mailto:carol@colquhounstudios.com
mailto:vzquilter16@gmail.com
mailto:kelley_vt78@gmail.com
mailto:carol@colquhounstudios.com
mailto:carol@icyswan.com
mailto:carol@icyswan.com
mailto:randy-grl@hotmail.com
mailto:alaskantwilight@hotmail.com
mailto:owascolake@acsalaska.net?subject=Sunshine%20Sue%20Request
mailto:LindaAK@gmail.com
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/CvD DŜƴŜǊŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ aƛƴǳǘŜǎ 
!ǳƎǳǎǘ нрΣ нлнлΣ тΥлл ta 
CŀƛǘƘ .ŀǇǝǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 

WELCOME/INTRODUCTION OF NEW MEMBERS/ GUESTS: Mother and Daughter 
Shelly Dobberpuhl and Cierra Finnesy attended as guests, as did Kellyôs husband 
Scott MacDonald. 
APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES: Motion was made by Elaine Thompson 
McGee, seconded by Colleen Pedretty to accept minutes as published in newsletter, 
voice vote approval. 
TREASURERõS REPORT: Anne Apalsch not present, but she submitted the Treasur-
ers Report as of 8/25/20, showing balances of : Regular Account: $20,560.28 and 
Raffle Account:$4,527.21 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Hospitality-Pat Fox thanked Mary Olson for bringing individual snacks for folks. 
Newsletter- the deadline for the Newsletter is the first of the month. Send  anything to 
Katrina  Sharp. 
Block of the Month- Carol Moore won the 12 Easy Breezy blocks.  Kelly showed the 
September block which is a simple 16 patch, made from 2-1/2ò squares. 
Community Sewing: Community Sewing restarts in September, the date is Saturday 
the 19th,  10 til 3 at the church. Brown bag lunch. 
Quilt Alaska 2020: The show at the Bear Gallery was a great success. Kathy an-
nounced that over 700 folks visited the gallery during the show, Karyn Janssen men-
tioned that the staff at the gallery asks ñall those quilters to return to see the current 
and future shows!ò Kathy congratulated the viewers choice winners, Elizabeth Shap-
land and Pam Sprout. 
Raffle Quilt 2020-Pat Fox has raffle tickets, they are selling fairly well, consider-
ing.  Pat still has a few books. The quilt is hanging at the Morris Thompson Center and 
they are selling tickets. 
Raffle Quilt 2021- in progress, Carol Mc Conahy  and Mary Olson are working on this 
quilt.  Mary said that Carol McConahy is moving back to Haines soon and she re-
quests someone to help her complete the construction of the top. Karyn Janssen 
volunteered.  
TVSFair: Marcia Bryant requested a show of hands of those interested in visiting the 
AG Museum, our new location for the quilt show at the fair. The  date/time of Septem-
ber 2, at 6:00 PM was chosen for this visit. Anyone interested may join this field 
trip.During discussion of the fair and small quilt auction  next summer, Elizabeth Shap-
land, Small Quilt Auction Chair, reminded everyone to think about making a small quilt 
for this fundraiser. Quilt dimensions: perimeter measuring between 32ò up to 100ò  so 
any square quilts between 8ò up to 25ò or rectangular quilts with a perimeter  totaling 
100ò or smaller, ( 20òx30ò, 16òx24ò, etc.) 
Bazaars: Sharon Weekly announced that the UAW bazaar has been cancelled this 
year. She said a decision has not been made regarding the Monroe Bazaar.... stay 
tuned. Think about some new and exciting items to create and sell if we do find a 
bazaar outlet for our wares. Wine bags as demo-ed at last months meeting would be 
nice to sell. 
Secret Pals: Sue  said there was a glitch that has been fixed, it is a small group par-
ticipating, reveal will be in February. 
Publicity-  Kat said the outreach at the Quilt Alaska show demos was good, and she 
has had a sandwich board style sign board made to advertise our meetings, as well as 
utilizing free advertising outlets as they arise/ 
Bazaar: Sharon Weekly is here to demo an easy wine gift bag tonight during the 
break. Make one! There was a grand reopening in the new location of That Old Sew 
and Sew, which featured a few Bazaar items for sale. It netted $42 in sales. There will 
be a drawer in their new location dedicated to drop offs and pickups at the store. 
There are kits of potholder blanks there. Make a few with some of your ódog blocksô. 
There are lots of possibilities regarding bazaar opportunities. Stay tuned, keep sewing 
and look for new and exciting small projects to sell. 
Old Business: Budget: we do have a quorum this month, and we do have healthy 
bank accounts, Karyn Janssen moved and Bobby Tarkiananen seconded a motion to 
adopt the budget as presented at earlier meetings, including last month, when we had 
no quorum. Motion passed with a voice vote. 
Nominating Committee: Ellen announced some progress has been made in securing 
nominations for upcoming vacancies on the board. If you are interested in taking a 
position, please volunteer.  The guild cannot exist without a few folks to take charge! 
Annual Dinner: Sarah Shawcroft presented two (2) choices for the annual dinner, 
either a catered meal held at the Fairgrounds Lions club building (location of last 
yearôs catered dinner), or a regular meeting at the church with a take-away dessert 
and goodie box.  There was overwhelming support for the second option. Sarah will 

move forward on  that plan. 
New Business: The subject of how many Raffle Tickets to print each year was dis-
cussed. Although some quilts sell more tickets than others it would be nice for the folks in 
charge of tickets to have a consistent number to work with. Mary Olson moved and Doro-
thy Stella seconded  a motion to print 3000 tickets every year.  This passed by voice 
vote. 
Announcements: Several announcements were made: Kat  requested someone to take 
in the new sandwich board sign, as she had to leave early. Pioneer Park Bag Ladies are 
closing their shop and retiring, last chance to visit and buy some of their handmade 
things Labor Day is the last day. Someone is needed to take over the job of the Direc-
tory, as Elaine will have her hands full being Vice President. Dorothy Stella volun-
teered. Membership chair Carol Moore has Membership forms here tonight. Please fill 
out completely, even if nothing has changed, it makes inputting the data easier. Also 
Kathy Richardson announced that former member and active Arts Association and Spin-
ners and Weavers member Penny Wakefield has died. 
Show and Tell -  several people showed quilts and tops and projects made,  
Drawings: Nametags- won by Marcia Bryant ; Fat 1/4ôs Colleen Pedretty, door prize was 
won by Dambra Callahan. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:27 PM-Respectfully submitted, Karyn Janssen, Secretary  

 

/CvD .ƻŀǊŘ aŜŜǝƴƎ aƛƴǳǘŜǎ 
!ǳƎǳǎǘ пΣ нлнлΣ рΥмр ta 

¢Ƙŀǘ hƭŘ {Ŝǿ ŀƴŘ {Ŝǿ CŀōǊƛŎ {ƘƻǇ 
Members present: Ellen Coughenour presiding, Pat Fox, Mary Olson, Colleen Pedretty, 
Kathy Richardson, Sarah Shawcroft, and Karyn Janssen. 
Minutes were approved by voice vote after iPad was passed around for most to read. 
TREASURERõS REPORT: Anne Apalsch was not present, but she prepared a report 
stating the regular account balance is $20,560.28 and the Raffle account balance is 
$4,455.21. 
Quilt Alaska Update: Kathy Richardson reported that the first show back in Pioneer Park 
was a grand success! Over 700 folks came in to see the show. The Arts Association was 
very pleased. The show is over now, and Viewers Choice winners are Elizabeth Shap-
land and Pam Sprout. They will each receive a $100 gift certificate, Elizabeth from That 
Old Sew and Sew and Pam from Alaska Raw Fur. These were purchased from the Quilt 
Alaska budget, not donated by the businesses. Kathy wants to increase these prizes for 
2022, to $125, so she requests a budget of $300 for that year. Kathy also reported that 
the demos went well, and had good response. 
Quilt Raffle 2020: Pat Fox reported that the quilt was going to be hung at Morris Thomp-
son Center on Thursday and they will be selling tickets. Lots of raffle tickets were sold at 
Quilt Alaska. There are tickets available at That Old Sew and Sew and Bag Ladies shop 
in Pioneer Park. There was discussion about whether or not to print more than the 2000 
tickets that were printed this year. Mary Olson brought up the ethics of printing more 
tickets when demand was high. Discussion ensued about only printing a set number of 
tickets every year, so that those who purchase have a reasonable expectation of the 
odds. It was decided to take it to the full guild for discussion and decision. 
Quilt Raffle 2021:  Mary Olson discussed the progress of the 2021 Raffle Quilt. She said 
that Carol McConahy had sewn all the hexagons and they were playing with the layout 
around the printed panel. 
TV Fair: Marcia Bryant was not present, but it was decided that a date for the ófield trip to 
the Agricultural Museum buildingô to inspect and assess the possibilities for next yearôs 
fair would be set at the next general meeting on August 25.* Reminder: the general mem-
bership meeting is August 25, as August 18 is election day and the Church is being used 
as a polling place. 
October Annual Meeting: The dinner committee has been discussing options and ex-
pectations in this COVID-crazy situation. 
Board Positions: Nominating committee has been looking for folks to fill vacant posi-
tions, we need to move on this as time is running out. Pat Fox offered to help make 
phone calls. 
New Business: Sew Flurries have been cancelled as it is not possible to socially dis-
tance. Sarah Shawcroft mentioned that to fill the void to some extent, they will be offering 
a Sewing Staycation at That Old Sew and Sew during September (16th-20th). With 2 
classes per day all week. Carol McConahy will be teaching some classes. 
Announcements: The Fairgrounds is sponsoring a community wide garage sale August 
15 & 16, table space available for $25. Also, the Bag Ladies are retiring, this is the last 
year for their shop at Pioneer Park. Go buy something! 
Mary moved and Sarah seconded a motion to adjourn at 6:05 PM. 
Respectfully submitted, Karyn Janssen, Secretary 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 

QUILTS  OF VALOR  

¶ Sally Benevento: Quilting Lions & Friends 

¶ sallyb@gci.net  

¶ 479-5203 

 

COMMUNITY SEWING  

Community Sewing 

We will be sewing  Saturday, September 19,  

10am - 3pm at Faith Baptist Church. 
We will be starting new quilt tops, cutting batting, 

and creating backs; not to mention a few UFO tops I 

will bring with me. 
Join us for a fun time, and as usual it will be a 

brown bag lunch affair. 

 
Elaine Thompson McGee 

elaineltm@gmail.com, 322-0448 

 

 

2021 M EMBER DIRECTORY PHOTOS 

I will bring my camera to the October Annual 

Meeting and will take pictures for the Directory.  
If you want a new picture or just need a picture, see 

me at the break.  
* If you have a picture you would like to use in the 

directory, send it to me:  

Elaine Thompson McGee, elaineltm@gmail.com 

Thanks, Elaine 

http:\\www.cfqgalaska.org 

https://www.facebook.com/CabinFeverQuiltersAlaska  

HOSPITALITY 
 

Bring Your Own  
Snacks / Drinks OR  

Individually -wrapped  

snacks to share 

2020 RAFFLE QUILT 
Please Contact Pat Fox To  

Purchase and/or Sell Tickets. 
907-460-0698 

mailto:sallyb@gci.net?subject=CFQG%20QoV
mailto:elaineltm@gmail.com?subject=CFQG%20
https://www.facebook.com/CabinFeverQuiltersAlaska
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Calendar of Events: 

https://tockify.com/cfqguild/pinboard   

2020 FAT QUARTERS  
 

§ January - red, pink, and hearts 

§ February - green & gold 

§ March - bunnies, chicks, and eggs  

§ April - bright florals  

§ May - batiks  

§ June - red, white, blue, or stars and stripes  

§ July - fruits and vegetables  

§ August - fish or nature  

§ September - purple, black, or pumpkins  

§ October - red, golds, and orange  

§ November- Christmas 

§ December - blues, silver, purple, or snow flakes 


